
Jarvis Township Meeting 
May 16, 2023 

 
Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Monica Hartlein, Jason Helldoerfer and Nathan Hovatter 
were in attendance. Also in attendance were Supervisor Andrea May, Road Commissioner Dale 
Grapperhaus, Assessor Jesicca Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Nathan Hovatter to accept the minutes of the 
March Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Jason Hellldoerfer to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting yes. 
 
The Township reviewed of the new fiscal year of Town and Road and Bridge Budgets. A motion was 
made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to approve the tentative budget.  Roll call 
taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under New Business: 
 
The Township discuss the renew of Delta Dental and Vision. The Dental increased by a $1.00 for 
individuals and $2.00 for families.  No increase for vision. 
 
The Energy Aggregation Agreement contract was reviewed by the Township. 
 
The first meeting of the Decennial Committee on Local Government Consolidation and Efficiency Act 
was held at 6:30, May 16th, before the regular Town Meeting. 
 
Silver Creek Trail – ITEP Grant was Approved.  A planning meeting will be held in the next 8 weeks.  This 
is a 90% funded grant. 
 
Assessor Jessica Dudley informed the board that the tax bills will soon be mailed out. 
 
Highway Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus reported that the share of the cost for Jarvis Township on the 
E. Mill Creek Road Bridge Project was $154,000.  Currently waiting for an invoice from Madison County. 
 
On Timber Ridge Bridge Project, the permit for the water line relocation has bee approved by the EPA.  
Awaiting schedule for work to be completed, 
 
Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Monica Hartlein to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on June 20, 2023.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


